THE INSURANCE INSTITUTE OF BOLTON

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
DATE: THURSDAY 28TH APRIL 2022
TIME: 5.30PM

VENUE: OLD LINKS GOLF CLUB
_____________________________________________________________________

AGENDA

1. INTRODUCTION/WELCOME
Meeting commenced at : 5:45pm
2. NOTICE CONVENING THE AGM

By order of the Council, the Annual General Meeting of the Insurance Institute of Bolton will be held at the Old Links Golf Club, Bolton, BL1 5SU, at 5.30pm on Thursday 28th April 2022.

A letter to this effect was sent to all members on 21/03/2022, in accordance with the terms of the Constitution by email and post accordingly.
3. ATTENDANCE/APOLOGIES

Council members who have accepted the meeting invite and were present on the call :

	Kayleigh Penwill
	Bob Davie
	Paul Cooper

	Paul Greenwood
	Kris Locker
	Dave Williams

	Libby Vincent
	Joanne Kirkby
	Natasha Hall

	Phil Roath
	Andy Dakin
	Dave Winterbottom

	
	
	

	
	
	


Apologies were received from –

	Dave Scott
	Martin Ashfield
	David Reed

	Shane Bennett
	Sean McParland
	Darren Maroney

	Ian German
	Adele Davies
	Rhian Vickers


4. MINUTES OF LAST ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING : 18TH MARCH 2021
Proposed by Phil Roath
Seconded by Andy Dakin
5. COUNCIL REPORTS

The following annual reports have been received : 

· Website/Social Media : Shane Bennett

· Careers/Education : Paul Greenwood

· New Professionals : Natasha Hall

· Sports & Social : Dave Scott

· Dinner : Libby Vincent

· Learning & Development : Paul Cooper

Proposed by Dave Winterbottom
Seconded by Mike Haworth
6. TREASURER’S STATEMENT OF ACCOUNTS
Closed accounts at the end of the year; in a stable position.  

Little movement throughout the course of the year; the golf day and the virtual quiz were the larger players.

Continued to raise £500 for charities, to which we have received recognition for.

We didn’t receive a grant last year; neither normal or special.  Receiving normal grant this year (2022/23).

Accounts looking healthy.

Proposed by Andy Dakin
Seconded by Dave Williams
7. ELECTION OF GOVERNING BODY & AUDITORS
President & Deputy President

The nominations were as follows : 

President – Phil Roath

Deputy President – Paul Cooper

Proposed by Mike Haworth
Seconded by Joanne Kirkby
Vice Presidents

The nominations were as follows : 

Ian German

Mike Haworth

Joanne Kirkby

Martin Ashfield

Bob Davie
Andy Dakin
Proposed by Paul Cooper
Seconded by Libby VIncent

Secretary & Treasurer

The nominations were as follows : 


Secretary – Kayleigh Penwill


Assistant Secretary - Darren Maroney

Treasurer – Dave Winterbottom


Assistant Treasurer – Bob Davie

Proposed by Andy Dakin
Seconded by Joanne Kirkby
        Council Members

        For the remaining positions on Council, the nominations were as follows : 

Paul Greenwood, Libby Vincent, Natasha Hall, Shane Bennett, Phil Derbyshire, Dave Scott, Dave Williams, Kris Locker, Adele Davies, Rhian Vickers, Sean McParland, David Reed.
Proposed by Joanne Kirkby
Seconded by Dave Williams
         Auditors

On a vote proposed by David Winterbottom and seconded by Andrew Dakin, the members present at the meeting accepted the nomination of Antony Gray & Co for 2022-2023 unanimously.   
** As the expenditure was below £7,000 this year, we proceeded to complete an internal audit (completed by BD).

8. PRESIDENT’S REMARKS (Andy Dakin)
Firstly, I would like to welcome all, not least our new colleagues from the Blackburn and Burnley council. This is of course not the circumstances that we would want, however please be assured that you will be welcomed with open arms, and we look forward to the ideas you can bring to the council. And between us, we will do our very best to support your membership/the combined membership.

It has been a genuine honour to represent the Insurance Institute of Bolton in the capacity of President over the last 24 months, although being honest, the impacts of the wider world dictated that the period was not as I had initially envisaged, due of course to covid. That said, I have really enjoyed the time, I have learnt plenty and I believe the role has helped me develop. I am more than happy to talk to anyone in relation to this who may be interested in progression to President.

We are all very aware of the personal and professional challenges which have been presented by Covid and the local institute and supporting council situation has been no different. The vast majority of our annual programme has historically been of a face-to-face nature, from round table council meetings to welcoming guests to regional conferences. All of this, and everything in between had to be adapted during recent history and our adaptation is something I am extremely proud of. Equally, the learnings we have made for this, I am confident will make our offering more flexible and more accessible as we move forward, which is very much aligned to the overriding CII ethos, but also our own which was documented a couple of years ago. 

On reflection of not just the last 12 months, but actually the last 2 years, my first point of reference is to say a heartfelt thank you to our fantastic council members, who all voluntarily to give up their time to support our local members and harvest an annual programme consisting of numerous social events, sound quality and relevant CPD sessions, whilst also actively promoting our industry to some of the younger members of the community, who are considering their own career paths. With the new way of working for many employers I know that many of us are actually working longer hours than ever, so to give up some of that precious free time, is something I am grateful for, and I know I can also speak on behalf of Phil in relation to this as we move forward. 

Given the circumstances, I am absolutely delighted as to how we have adapted to the challenges faced and how readily we were able to take our proposition ‘online.’ I believe I am accurate in saying that our annual CPD programme has been the most well attended on record and the virtual nature of this is something which we will embrace as we move forward, whilst providing a new look hybrid approach to CPD, very possibly including our own regional CPD conference later in the year, which when undertaken previously, was a massive success. We were fortunate enough to be able to run our annual Golf Day twice between lockdowns and this is an event which we wish to build on and further extend this year. From a careers perspective, we have significantly increased our reach and breadth of awareness raising in relation careers to our industry. With the assistance of our new council members, we will now be able to do this still further. Our council have worked closely with the CII and their Education Partnerships Manager, aligned to their objective of promoting careers in Insurance. We have provided numerous webinar presentations and professional career discussions and interviews to educational institutions across the North-West of the country and this will continue as we move through 2022, including the now in person career events which have commenced, having recently visited Canon Slade and Bolton School. It has been discussed that this year we should improve the quality and visibility of our careers roadshow pack, and this is something which I am more than happy to support. 

This is all underpinned by our most recent audit score, where we were only a single mark off 100% score and for the year, we have been the single highest contributor to the insurance charities from a fiscal perspective and per capita. Again, something we should be extremely proud of.

Well done everyone!! 

Areas of particular focus for us during 2022/3 and beyond are the creation of a meaningful young member’s society (which we had to put on hold due to covid but will start up at our upcoming summer event), a regional CPD day event for our members, new and improved careers roadshow and a hybrid approach to our CPD proposition. You never know, we might even get an annual dinner…. 

Over the coming 12 months, we will of course have to remain flexible to the challenges of the outside world, however we plan to build on the already great work which is undertaken year on year by the voluntary council members.  

Please do contact myself or any of our members should you wish to learn more about the workings of the council and we very much welcome any prospective new members.

https://www.localinstitutes.cii.co.uk/bolton/home/about-us/contacts/

Finally, wishing Phil as President and Paul as his deputy the very best of luck for the upcoming year.

9. PRESENTATION OF W.L.BOWEN & PAST PRESIDENT’S TROPHY
The Past Presidents’ Trophy for contributing to the charities, sports and social activities
Awarded to Natasha Hall.
The W. L. Bowen Trophy for significantly assisting the president during his presidential year
Awarded to Kayleigh Penwill.
10. NEXT PRESIDENT’S VISION (Phil Roath)

Re-build – Re-connect – Re-vitalise.
11. PRESIDENTIAL BADGES

Badges awarded to : 

Joanne Kirkby (2019 – 2020)

Andy Dakin (2020 – 2022)

12. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
KP

Lancaster University : Email received from Shirley Balshaw re mock interviews and interview support.  Tuesday 3rd May 2022 - Friday 13th May 2022.
** PC volunteered.

JK

Canon Slade : Careers carousel on Friday 13th May 2022. IG has volunteered, however require more support. 

** NH volunteered. 

MH

Julie Watson : We lost a dear member of the institute this Presidential year.  MH shared his personal thanks and gratitude to the distinguished service and role modelling whilst on council/as President.  We have the facility to recognise such service through offering her a local life vice president.  Obtain personal contact details and approach (KP to action).
**  BD seconds this.

MH

Andy Dakin : Thank you for steering Bolton CII throughout a dreadful 2 year period; sterling job, albeit difficult. 
PR/KP
Blackburn & Burnley : Circa 350 members moving over to us from Blackburn & Burnley.  

DW – Did they have a choice or is there a risk of them moving over and then terminating their membership?  Grant hasn’t increased, alongside increased membership – Is this right? (PR to action).
JK – Is 8:30am still an appropriate time given individuals travelling from Blackburn & Burnley may wish to attend?  Should we re-think where we host the meetings?  One to pick up in the next council meeting. 
Meeting closed at : 6:15pm
13. DATE OF NEXT MEETING AND FOR THE FORTHCOMING YEAR         
2022
31st May 2022 – Conscious three day week, annual leave?  - Amend date (KP to action)
12th July 2022

13th September 2022

9th December 2022 : Christmas Lunch – 11am (Location TBC; Old Links Golf Club?)

2023

2nd February 2023

9th March 2023 : AGM – 5:30pm (Location TBC; AXA House/Old Links Golf Club?)

